
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MASS SCHEDULE 
 
Weekend: Saturday     4:00 PM 

Sunday       8:30 AM 
 

Weekday: Monday & Friday 9:00 AM 
 

Holy Days: Consult the parish bulletin 
 
 

 

SACRAMENTS 
 

Reconciliation: Saturday from  
3:15 to 3:45 PM or by appointment. 

 

Baptism: Parents must contact the parish 
for the necessary forms at least one 
month in advance. 

 

Marriage: Couples must contact the 
parish at least six months in advance. 

Saint Anthony Parish 
15 Church Street 

White River Junction 
Vermont 05001 

 

The Twenty-eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
October 15, 2023 

 

Reverend Fr. Cyrain G. Cabueñas 
ccabuenas2001@yahoo.com 

 

Very Rev. Msgr. John McDermott, J.C.L. 
Diocesan Administrator  

 

PARISH CONTACTS 
 

Please contact the parish by email or phone. If we are unable to answer your call, 
please leave a message. Father is available for appointments at St. Anthony Parish on 
Monday and Friday and at St. Francis of Assisi Parish in Windsor on Tuesday and 
Thursday. The phone number at St. Francis is 802-674-2157. 
 
Telephone:    802-295-2225, ext. 3  
Email:  stanthonychurch@vermontcatholic.org  
Website: stanthony.vermontcatholic.org                        
 
Secretary: Sandra Cummings  
   
 
 

Religious Education: Diane Usher  
      Email: dmgu70@icloud.com 
 
Bulletin: Paula Roux 
      Email: pfroux88@gmail.com 
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SANCTUARY LAMPS  
 
 

will burn this week for 
 

Denise & Jean-Louis 
 

A Sanctuary Lamp burning in front of the tabernacle may be sponsored for your 
intentions. A donation to help defray the cost of the candle is appreciated, but not 

necessary. Please contact the parish office for availability. 
 

MASS SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS 
   
Saturday, October 14 4:00 PM In Thanksgiving for Prayers Answered by Frank Klymn 
Sunday, October 15 8:30 AM Phyllis Ashey by Jean Sheldrick 
 
Monday, October 16 9:00 AM Daily Mass 
Friday, October 20 9:00 AM Mary Ann Blickarz by Catie, Courtney, and Mike Blickarz 
 
Saturday, October 21 4:00 PM Sr. Jeanette Lozeau, S.M.S.H. by Lionel Lozeau & Family 
Sunday, October 22 8:30 AM The People of Saint Anthony Parish  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
  
 
  

PARISH SUPPORT 
 
       Our weekly need to meet expenses:        $4,325.00 
 

       Last Week’s Collection        $8,111.00 
 

Thank you for your continued support! 

REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS  
 
 

 Charlotte King       Diane Reilly  
Virginia Philbin  Frank Klymn     
Roger Tatro   Dianne Hopkins 
Elizabeth McArthur     Heidi Whidden 

Doug Albanese 

 

RECTORY CHAPEL 
 

The rectory chapel is now open for visits on: 
 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday & Friday 
from 10:00 AM to 3:00 PM 

CATHOLIC MASS ON TV: Those unable to attend Sunday Mass in person due to illness or medical 
conditions may view the celebration of Mass livestreamed at:  
https://www.vermontcatholic.org/news/communication/tv-mass/ at 10:00 AM or watch televised 
Masses at:   WCAX-TV    (Channel 3)  5:30 AM   

WNNE-TV    (Channel 13)  10:00 AM      
CatholicTV Network  (Channel 166) 10:00 AM      
EWTN    (Channel 38)  8:00 AM and 12:00 PM    

Daily Mass may be found at  https://www.vermontcatholic.org/news/communication/tv-mass/ or on 
CatholicTV and EWTN. 
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A MESSAGE FROM FATHER CYRAIN:  
To be a partner in the kingdom of God is the complete choice of an individual. All 
are invited, but each one has the freedom to choose to be or not to be a participant. 
There is no compulsion at all. But, to belong to this kingdom is not only a privilege, 
but a responsibility as well.  
 
The responsibility is to don the “appropriate attire” or undergo a radical 
transformation. A transformation from self-centeredness to God-centeredness, from 
egoism to altruism, from greediness to sharing.  
 
While God has opened wide the doors of heaven and invited everybody into his 
kingdom, entrance is by no means automatic and should not be taken for granted. 
We’ve got to work our passage and prove ourselves worthy of the invitation. There 
is no room for complacency because membership of the church does not guarantee 
salvation. 
 

 
FOR THE NEWLY MARRIED COUPLE: JAMES AND MEGHAN  
Our parish community rejoices with James Rushton and Meghan Corbin, who 
were married on October 13, 2023, as they pledge their lives and hearts to one 
another. May our Good Lord give them wisdom and devotion that each may be 
to the other a strength in need, a counselor in perplexity, a comfort in sorrow, 
and a companion in joy. Congratulations! 
 

 
MASS INTENTIONS:  If you would like to have a Mass offered for your intentions, for loved 
ones living or deceased, or for a special occasion, please contact the parish office by email, phone, 
or drop a note in the collection box. Please include the name of the person for whom the Mass 
will be offered and who is requesting the Mass. Let us know if you want a specific day or if you 
would prefer the first available Mass, weekday, or weekend. We will do our best to accommodate 
your requests. Please include your contact information if we are unable to reserve the date you 
have requested.  The customary offering is $10.00. Thank you. 
 

BISHOP’S ANNUAL APPEAL: The Appeal supports over 20 ministries 
and services throughout our diocese. If you have already received a pledge 
card in the mail, please send your gift directly to the diocese. There are 
additional brochures and pledge cards on the tables at the entrance of the 
church if you have not already received one and would like to make a gift to 
this important annual appeal. To learn more or make a gift online, visit: 

bishopsappealvt.org. As of October 11, 2023, our parish donations total $17,224.84. This is 
50% of our parish goal of $35,032.00. 



2023 PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT DAY: The annual Parish Professional Development Days for all 
parish Administrative Assistants, Business Managers, and Bookkeepers will include training and a 
special presentation by Msgr. John J. McDermott. The event is from 9:30 AM to 2:00 PM Wed, 
October 18 at St. Anthony Church and lunch will be provided. For more information, contact Nicole 
Hamilton at nhamilton@vermontcatholic.org. 
 
 
 

REMINDER FOR OUR CEMETERIES  
Please note the following: 
 
•   All monuments, grave markers, planters, and flower containers are the 
responsibility of the family. 
•   One monument is allowed per lot. All monuments shall be placed on 
foundations. Any corner markers are to be flush with the ground. 
•   Other structures including benches, fencing, curbs or cornerstones are 
not permitted on grave sites or along the boundaries of the cemetery. 

•   Flowers or bushes may not be planted directly in the ground; they must be in planters 
placed directly to the right and/or to the left of the monument. A hanging planter may be 
on a hook with the hook in the ground directly adjacent to the monument with the plant directly 
over the monument. 
•   Gravesites are to be kept free of dead or faded decorations. These are not to be disposed 
of on cemetery property. Cemetery personnel may remove items that are deemed outdated, 
broken, unsafe for maintenance operations, or otherwise not in keeping with the serenity of 
the grounds. 
•   All flowers and decorations are to be removed by October 31st for fall cleanup.  New 
items may be placed after November 15th.   
•   Visiting times are during daylight hours, dawn to dusk. Loitering is not permitted. 
•   Water will be shut off by October 31, temperatures permitting. 
 

 
WORLD MISSION SUNDAY 2023 IS OCTOBER 22 
Next weekend, we'll unite with fellow Catholics globally to 
mark World Mission Sunday. As we reflect on Pope Francis' 
compelling theme, "Hearts on Fire, Feet on the Move," 
we're invited to enkindle the flames of Christ's love and spread 

its warmth to mission territories in Asia, Africa, the Pacific Islands, and parts of Latin America and 
Europe. Please support the Society for the Propagation of the Faith with prayers and generosity in 
next week’s second collection. Thank you for being a beacon of Christ's love!  
Visit  https://onefamilyinmission.org/ for more information about World Mission Month. 
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COLLECTION BASKETS/OFFERING OF GIFTS: We have reinstated the traditional way of passing the 
collection basket and offering of the gifts from the entrance and down the aisle, in accordance with 
the rites and rubrics of the Liturgy. We appreciate anyone who would like to volunteer! 
 
 
EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS: Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion, deputed by the 
Bishop/Priest for a period of time, may now assist in distributing Holy Communion to the faithful 
every weekend.  
 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Classes for Grades 1-6 will meet this Sunday, 
October 15, 2023 in the Rectory basement and the Religious 
Education Center from 9:30 AM - 10:30 AM.  Our next classes and 
Coffee Hour will be held on October 29. 

 
 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL 2025: The Knights of Columbus will be 
holding a Roast Pork Dinner on Saturday, October 21 from 5:00 PM - 
6:15 PM in the church hall. The cost is $15.00 for all over age 15 and $7.00 
for children age 15 and under. Take out is available - please call for takeout 
in advance: Dominick 802-295-5562 or Karen 802-295-2078. 
 

The Knights of Columbus will be meeting Sunday, October 22, at 6:30 PM in the Rectory 
Basement. We will be making plans on how to support the Bazaar.  
 
 

BAZAAR, CRAFTS & BAKE SALE: Mark your calendars!  Saturday, 
November 18 from 9:00 AM to 3:30 PM. We hope you will join us for this 
important fundraiser for St. Anthony Church. 

 
Please keep us in mind when you are making jam, jellies, pickles, preserves, 
etc. this season. Your homemade canned and baked goods are always 
welcome! Questions? Please email Charlotte Merrill at 
dcmerril@myfairpoint.net. 

 
 

THE HAVEN FOOD SHELF: The Food Shelf is open to anyone in our 
community Monday - Thursday 9:00 AM - 4:30 PM & Friday 9:00 AM - 3:00 
PM. Visit uppervalleyhaven.org/foodshelffaq/ for more information. St. 

Anthony Parish has long supported the Haven by collecting non-perishable food in the basket at 
the entrance to the church. Thank you for your contributions. 
 
 
 

Saint Anthony 
Parish 

Christmas  
Crafts & Bake 

Sale 
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October 14–20, 2023 FOR THE DIOCESE OF BURLINGTON

I have been elected by the College of Consultors, an advisory 
board which assists in the governance of a diocese, to serve 
as the diocesan administrator as we await the appointment 

of the 11th bishop of Burlington. A question that comes up quite 
frequently in conversations is, “What’s a diocesan administrator 
and what can he do?” !ese are legitimate questions. !e most 
precise answer to these questions comes from canons 421 and 
427 of the Code of Canon Law, which state:

!e college of consultors must elect a diocesan  
administrator, namely the one who is to govern the  
diocese temporarily. … A diocesan administrator  
is bound by the obligations and possesses the power  
of a diocesan bishop, excluding those matters which  
are excepted by their nature or by the law itself.
I understand that this language can seem a bit cold and 

theoretical, so I would like to provide the following "gure as 
representative for the diocesan administrator, a "gure taken 
from JRR Tolkien’s “!e Lord of the Rings” — Denethor, 
Steward of Gondor. Denethor was given the responsibility 
of providing leadership in the City of Gondor as the citizens 
waited for the return of the legitimate king. He had great 
authority, but he had to understand that he was not the king 
and so could not perform actions which were reserved to the 
king himself.

!e diocesan administrator has the authority needed to keep 
the diocese on an even keel as it awaits the appointment of a new 
bishop, but his authority has limits. Canon 428 provides the 

Interregnum and diocesan administrator
overarching guide for the diocesan administrator: When a see 
is vacant, nothing is to be altered. !is means as administrator 
I need to avoid undertaking any signi"cant new initiatives or 
programs or take actions that are reserved to a bishop alone 
(e.g. ordaining a man to the diaconate). !e administrator will 
work with the diocesan sta# and advisory boards to keep things 
moving along because diocesan life does not come to a halt 
without a bishop, but the administrator will try to avoid doing 
anything that could jeopardize the ability of the new bishop from 
assuming leadership from his "rst day in o$ce.

What all of this means is that just as I needed prayers when 
I served as the administrator in 2014 while we awaited the 
appointment of Bishop Coyne, so I need your prayers as we 
await our new bishop. If you want a very speci"c intention to 
pray for — besides a speedy appointment of our next bishop — 
it would be that my administration ends a bit more successfully 
than Denethor’s. !ose who have read the books or seen the 
movies will understand what I mean. If you’re not sure what 
this means, I encourage you to read the books.

Be assured of my prayers for all our parishes, ministries, 
parishioners, and ministers, and please pray for me.

In Christ Jesus,

Rev. Msgr. John J. McDermott
Diocesan Administrator

The facade of St. Peter’s 
Basilica is !anked by two 
18th century clocks, built 
by Giuseppe Valadier. The 
one on the left shows the 
exact time in Rome. The 
one on the right (here) 
has a single hand, which 
shows the European 
mean time.
— iStock photo



 



 


